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February 17, 2005

MORTGAGEE LETTER 2005-09

TO:

ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

SUBJECT:
Single Family Loan Production - Requirements for retention of

  Architectural Exhibits in cases of new construction of single 

  family properties. 


This Mortgagee Letter advises Mortgagees of the Federal Housing Administration’s (FHA) changes to the new construction process to simplify procedures and reduce paperwork requirements.  FHA will no longer require Mortgagees to retain, in its origination binder, architectural plans and specifications for high ratio loans on construction of single family properties which are one year old or less and which have been processed and closed under the guidance outlined in Mortgagee Letter 2001-27.  This policy is effective immediately.     

If you have any questions concerning this Mortgagee Letter, please contact your local Homeownership Center at the following toll free numbers:  Atlanta (888) 696-4687, Denver (800) 543-9378, Philadelphia (800) 440-8647, or Santa Ana (888) 827-5605.







Sincerely,







John C. Weicher







Assistant Secretary for Housing-







   Federal Housing Commissioner
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